
 
 

 
 
  
 
 Bulletin Number: MSA 21-04 
 
 Distribution: All Providers 
 
 Issued: March 23, 2021 
 
 Subject: COVID-19 Response:  Coverage of COVID-19 Vaccine Services – 

MI Health Link 
 
 Effective: Immediately 
 
Programs Affected: MI Health Link 
 
PURPOSE 
 
The purpose of this policy is to clarify that bulletin MSA 20-75, issued December 23, 2020, 
which established coverage of COVID-19 vaccine services does not apply to MI Health Link.  
 
MI HEALTH LINK COVERAGE OF COVID-19 VACCINE SERVICES 
 
Integrated Care Organizations (ICOs) must ensure enrollees have full freedom of choice of 
COVID-19 vaccine providers, both in-network and out-of-network.  During calendar years 2020 
and 2021, the cost of the vaccine administration will be covered by the Medicare  
Fee-for-Service (FFS) program for all MI Health Link beneficiaries.  ICOs and providers serving  
MI Health Link beneficiaries should refer to the Center’s for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
(CMS) COVID-19 guidance found at COVID-19 | CMS as well as the Health Plan Management 
System (HPMS) memo titled COVID-19 Vaccine Significant Cost Determination dated October 
28, 2020, found at HPMS Memos for WK 4 October 26-30, 2020 | CMS. 
 
Public Comment 
 
The public comment portion of the policy promulgation process is being conducted 
concurrently with the implementation of the change noted in this bulletin.  Any interested party 
wishing to comment on the change may do so by submitting comments to Karen Everhart via 
e-mail at everhartk@michigan.gov.  
 
Please include “COVID-19 Response:  Coverage of COVID-19 Vaccine Services - MI Health  
Link” in the subject line. 
 
Comments received will be considered for revisions to the change implemented by this 
bulletin. 

https://www.cms.gov/covidvax-provider
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cms.gov%2Fhttpseditcmsgovresearch-statistics-data-and-systemscomputer-data-and-systemshpmshpms-memos-archive%2Fhpms-memos-wk-4-october-26-30-2020&data=04%7C01%7CChryslerA%40michigan.gov%7Caad141af912640086fdb08d8cc653018%7Cd5fb7087377742ad966a892ef47225d1%7C0%7C0%7C637484082253775193%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=hNY9s9ylu8Yrvazgj97GK%2B0K41El6ovHQ1Ewa3GY%2FCc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:everhartk@michigan.gov
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Manual Maintenance  
 
Information is time-limited and will not be incorporated into any policy or procedure manuals. 
 
Questions 
 
Any questions regarding this bulletin should be directed to Provider Inquiry, Department of 
Health and Human Services, P.O. Box 30731, Lansing, Michigan 48909-8231, or e-mailed to 
ProviderSupport@michigan.gov.  When you submit questions, be sure to include your name, 
affiliation, NPI number, and phone number so you may be contacted if necessary.  Typical 
Providers may phone toll-free 1-800-292-2550.  Atypical Providers may phone toll-free 1-800-
979-4662. 
 
An electronic copy of this document is available at www.michigan.gov/medicaidproviders >> 
Policy, Letters & Forms. 
 
Approved 
 
 
 
Kate Massey, Director 
Medical Services Administration 

mailto:ProviderSupport@michigan.gov
http://www.michigan.gov/medicaidproviders
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